
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
October 21st, 1931 

 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met in 
regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Those present and answering 
at roll call were: Councilmen Bear, Hall, Hirons, Holcombe, 
Roberts, Sievert, and President Glassford. City Manager 
Soderstrum, City Attorney Adams and City Clerk Tomlinson were 
present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting held October 7th and the 
regular adjourned sessions held October 8th and October 12th were 
read and approved. 
 

Cochran bond 
 
The bond of Robert R. Cochran, garbage collector, having been 
approved as to form by the City Attorney, was presented. It was 
moved by Councilman Hirons and seconded by Councilman Sievert 
that the bond be accepted and filed. Motion carried. 
 
Kountze Bros. In receiver’s hands 
 
City Attorney Adams reported to the Council all of the 
information he had received on the matter of the insolvency of 
the firm of Kountze Bros. with whom the City deposits money for 
the purpose of paying bonds and interest. He reported that the 
Irving Trust Co. had been appointed Receiver. No action was taken 

by the Council. 
 
Councilman Hall moved and Councilman Sievert seconded the motion 
that The City Manager be instructed to secure the approval of the 
City Council before the $3,000.00 is paid for the 1931 principal 
on park bonds, which bonds are now held by the City for 
investment. 
 
Roll was called upon the motion with the following result: 
 
Councilmen voting YEA - Bear, Hall, Hirons, Holcombe, Roberts, 
Sievert, Glassford. 
 
Councilmen voting NO - None. 

 
All of the Councilmen voting YEA, the President declared the 
motion carried. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Holcombe and seconded by Councilman 
Hirons that the meeting adjourn. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 


